
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE    MAY 15, 2012 

KLEINBURG BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA – BUDGET APPORTIONMENT CHANGE – 
WARD 1 

Recommendation 

The Director of Financial Services and the City Clerk recommend: 

1) That Council authorize and direct the City Clerk in accordance with subsection 210(1) of 
the Municipal Act, 2001, as amended, to send out the required notice to all Kleinburg 
Business Improvement Area (KBIA) Commercial/Industrial owners of the request from the 
Board of Management of the KBIA to pass a By-law to amend By-law Number 169-84 by 
increasing the minimum and maximum special charge commencing 2012 as follows: 
 
“2012  $400 minimum / $4000 maximum 
2013  $450 minimum / $4500 maximum 
2014  $500 minimum / $5000 maximum” 

2) That a report be brought back to a Council meeting following the expiry of the time for 
filing objections (60 days) under subsection 210(3) of the Municipal Act, 2001. 

Economic Impact 
 
There is no economic impact to the City of Vaughan. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
The KBIA Board of Management and every person assessed for rateable property in the 
prescribed business or commercial class within the improvement area will be notified of the 
proposed by-law amendment to increase the minimum/maximum charge commencing in 2012. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to fulfill the request received from the Board of Management of the 
KBIA to change the special charge by increasing the minimum and maximum amount that is 
levied to each applicable property within the Kleinburg Business Improvement Area (“KBIA”) 
boundary, according to Section 210(1) of the Act.   

Background - Analysis and Options 

Each year the KBIA submits a budget for Council’s approval, which is required for the purposes of 
the KBIA.  In accordance with section 208 of the Act, the municipality is then required to annually 
raise this amount from the BIA.  The budgeted amount is apportioned, based on a minimum and 
maximum amount, on all commercial property within the KBIA boundary, utilizing the taxable 
commercial assessment of such property.  The minimum/maximum is a method of apportionment 
of the annual budgeted amount.  This approach, which has been used for many years, provides 
for a more fair distribution of the budgeted amount. 
 
The Board has requested that the levy charged to each property be amended to reflect an 
increase in the minimum and maximum amounts currently being used.  In 2007, By-law number 
169-84 was amended to reflect new minimum and maximum charges: 
 

2007  $300 minimum / $1500 maximum 
2008  $300 minimum / $2000 maximum 
2009  $350 minimum / $2500 maximum 
2010  $350 minimum / $3000 maximum 
2011  $350 minimum / $3500 maximum 








